From:

Sent:

Thursday, 13 July 2023 8:14 PM

To:

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Esteemed council, ccing the wards for Reagents Park.

My name is

and am a current career of my parents, long term resident of

I currently reside in

, along with my partner and children.

I have lived in Lidcombe almost my entire life and have seen the suburb transform from an after thought to one of the most thriving places around, eclipsing even Strathfild, once the gem of the edge of the innerwest.

Your proposal to add a Organic Waste Transfer station goes against everything you and your council have tried to make Lidcombe into, a balance of technical industry and suburban residential that is attracting top tier residents, and in return an increase in housing prices and tax revenue.

By building an Organic Waste Transfer station and allowing the hours of operations for Monday to Fri (6am to 10pm), in what is essentially the middle of Lidcombe, within close proximity of suburban households, and streets used by primary school students walking to school. You increase the risk of not only endangering young lives, but putting a strain on already busy roads not previously designed for the already burging building developments. The allowed time is also not in line with the Cumberland Development Control Plan (DCP) for the industrial zone, which allows the operation time of between 7am and 6pm.

This is not the Lidcombe I have loved for the last 3 decades and I implore you to reconsider the actual impact of this decision on the residents. I vehemently disagree with this proposal and would thank you for your consideration of the voice of the residents.

Best Regards,